
 

CITY OF CRAIG 
MEMORANDUM 

To: Craig City Council 
From: Brian Templin, City Administrator 
Date: January 27, 2023  
RE: Boat Launch Maintenance/Modifications  

 
In 2022 the council had some discussion regarding the condition and grade of the boat 
launch at False Island.  The council asked staff to look at the cost and feasibility of 
primarily removing the lip at the top of the ramp and reducing the grade at that point to 
between 9% and 10%. 
 
In addition to these goals, staff determined that some work to repair scouring and to 
replace a stacked rock wall north of the float bulkhead needed some work as well. 
 
Recently we got two bids for the work: 

 B-3 Contractors, $39,860 
 CBC Construction, $40,550 

 
Both bids appear to cover the base work and B-3’s bid includes the rock wall work as 
well.  Both firms are capable of performing the work in a quality manner. 
 
I am waiting for a call back from ADF&G to ensure that we stay within any funding 
requirements of the original construction grant (the launch was constructed in 1999 using 
ADF&G funds).  It is likely that we will also have to secure a US Army Corps of 
Engineer’s permit for any in water work (rock wall and scouring). 
 
This item was not included in the FY23 budget.  If the council is inclined to do the work 
before the upcoming season it will need to appropriate funds and direct staff to proceed. 
 
Recommended Motion:  Move to direct staff to appropriate $40,000 from the Capital 
Reserve Fund and proceed with permitting and construction work to upgrade the existing 
boat launch. 
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